
 
 
PRESS RELEASE 

 
9/15/2025 

 

UPDATE – Our agency has conducted an initial review of this incident as part of the ongoing 

investigation, and we are coordinating with the Medical Examiners Office, Uvalde EMS, as well 

as the DPS Texas Rangers Office in order to complete the investigation, retrieve records, and 

other related information, which may take some time. 

 

Once again, our heart goes out to the victim’s family and all those affected by this loss. At this 

point, there is still no indication of foul play. As is our standard procedure, all unattended deaths 

are thoroughly investigated. 

 

 

Chief Homer E. Delgado 

Uvalde Police Department 

 


